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Harby Bowls Club 

Sunday April 24th Time 3 00pm 

Commemorative bench at Harby and District Bowls Club in 
remembrance of Alice Stubbs 

In May 2015 Alice Stubbs passed away and donations received following the funeral 
at the bequest of Alice were to go towards a seat at the Bowling Green for others to 
sit and enjoy bowls as she and her late husband Bob did. 

Bob and Alice Stubbs lived in Harby for many years and were both active bowls club 
members.  They both enjoyed a game of bowls and Alice was the instigator of tea 
making and getting everyone together for a chat after the end of the game.  For the 
bowls drives held twice a year Alice always made a great big trifle and delicious flan 
which was well received after a few ends of bowls.  Alice even came along to watch 
the bowls when she wasn’t able to play any longer and she still enjoyed being 
involved with the club 

The family have commissioned a bench from the donations received to be presented 
to the Bowls Club and would be very pleased to see you if you are able to come 
along on the 24th April to share the celebration of Alice and Bobs life and ties with 
the village and Bowls Club. 

Refreshments will be provided. 

The green will be open for those who wish to have a practice 
roll up on Sunday April 24th at 2 00 pm and again on 
Wednesday April 27th at 6-00pm. We would welcome a little 
support from the village at the bowls club. 
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                     For Appointments telephone:  01636 893956    8.15am – 5.30pm 
For Prescriptions telephone:   01636 892210    8.30am – 12.00pm 

 

In addition to our normal medical services, we can offer: 
Child and Adult Immunisations, Well Person Health Checks, Travel Advice, Minor 

Injuries, Joint Injections and Minor Ops (including cryotherapy) 
 

Our communication with patients relies on current information.  If your personal details change, 
including telephone numbers, please let the practice know.  Thank you. 

 

Out of Hours Service is provided from 111 when the surgery is closed.   
Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk 

 

 

Drs Terrill, Fearn, Li & Walker 
 

Monday 8.00am-7.15pm   
Tuesday - Friday 8.00am-6.30pm 

 

High Street 
Collingham 

Newark    NG23 7LB 
General Enquiries/Emergencies: 01636 892156 

Email: collingham.medicalcentre@nhs.net  
 

HOGGY'S CHARITY BALL 27TH FEBRUARY 2016 - Steve Hogg

On 27th February 100 generous people turned up to the inaugural Hoggy's Charity Ball. 
The idea behind this was to raise money for Children With Cancer, a fantastic charity that 
is trying to eradicate child cancer and support families who are affected by this terrible 
disease.  This year I have decided to run the London Marathon and raise money and this is 
the charity I have chosen to raise money for. The ball was a huge success, hopefully enjoyed 
by all, raising a grand total of £2790. So many people helped make the evening a success 
and although I hopefully thanked everyone on the night alcohol was starting to play its 
evil role in proceedings at that time so I may have missed people but again thank you all.  
Everyone who turned up came to party and give generously,  thank you. Particular thanks 
to my long suffering wife who organised helpers, sorted out all prizes and generally did all 
the little jobs no one sees but are absolutely vital. 

Although this has contributed massively to my fund raising I am still on the look out 
for more money. Anyone who sponsors me can guess my time to finish the run. The  
nearest to my time will win a luxury hamper so feel free to stop me in the street or go to  
virginmoneygiving.com/steve-hogg.

Anyone who has followed my training on Facebook can see I am putting in the miles in an 
attempt to get a good time and the continued support and generosity of so many people 
has motivated me to get up at 5 in the morning to do the long runs,even if it is wearing 
out my little legs.

Thank You
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Herrick TeK
Windows 10 is now with us and can be downloaded for free to upgrade from  
Windows 7 SP1 or Windows 8.1. I can offer support and advice to help you get 
started if you need it.

Or having any other problems with your computer hardware or software?

Do you need some help to learn how to use your computer or tablet? Problems 
with setting them up, then give me a call.

Tip: Windows 10 is only a free upgrade for it’s first year, so that is until 28 July 
2016

I can help with a whole range of “Tek” issues!

Please Call or Email me (Jason) and let me see what I can do for you.

(Harby) 01522 703662 - sales@herricktek.co.uk

NEWS FROM QEP – Jeremy Bingham 

This has been a tremendous half term; the children have worked really hard and are making good progress in 
spite of the winter bugs that at times have devastated both the pupils and staff! 

I’m sure the keen footballers will agree that the trip to see Manchester United play in the EUFA cup knock 
out  (and take a significant win) was a real highlight and memories will be cherished for years to come. 
Thank you Mr Haywood for organising the event and to all those parents who helped on the evening! 

Our  2 day residential to Hathersage (with North Clifton Primary accompanying us) has been another 
highlight. The centre makes a super base from which to explore the Derbyshire countryside and the children 
took part in orienteering and  pond dipping on day one, followed by a train ride to Padley. Here we learnt 
about King Henry the  V111’s persecution of the Catholics. A steep walk up to a millstone mine reminded 
us of how tough the lives of stone workers were. A new development this year saw the children visiting  the 
Blue John mine. 

Saint Michael’s Mount Outdoor Education Centre is run by Nottinghamshire County Council and there is a 
2 bedroom cottage next to the centre that can be hired by the general public. If you fancy a week away this 
makes lovely comfortable accommodation (and has just been refurbished) as Mr Bingham can vouch for, 
and booking can be done through Gary the centre manager at; 

 stmichaels@nottscc.gov.uk 
telephone: 01433 650 309 

 We’re really grateful to Mrs Fearn and Mr Lee (North Clifton) for helping out with the trip, but  special 
thanks must go to Mrs Lister who went on the Monday with East Markham and stayed the  whole week! 
 
HATHERSAGE RESIDENTIAL TRIP -2016 
 
Years 3,4 & 5 Queen Eleanor and Years 3 & 4 from North Clifton have just returned from a residential visit 
to Hathersage.  They were accompanied on the visit by Ms Lister, Mrs Fearn (QEP) and Mr Christopher 
(North Clifton). The weather was not that kind to use the first day but picked up for the rest of the time we 
were there.  The children were kept busy with a village study, a visit to Padley Chapel, a train ride to 
Grindleford, a 7 mile walk taking in the sights and history of a gritstone quarry and a visit to the Blue John 
Cavern.  This was all topped off with a meal out on the last evening to the Poolside cafe.  The children all 
had a great time and have wonderful memories of their time away. 
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Harby Parish Council  
 

Meeting Minutes 
Below is a summary of recent minutes. For full minutes please see the notice board or go to 
www.hugofox.com/community/harby-parish-council-7782/about-us  
 

Our New Website 
We are proud to have launched our new Council and Community website, which will make it 
easier to access parish information, including on phones and tablets. I would be grateful for 
any feedback as we continue to develop the site.  
There are some great features: You can sign up to e-mail alerts for the latest planning 
applications, events and news in the parish.  Also, there is a planning tracker which 
clearly shows the current planning applications in the village and their status.  
We are looking at securing a simpler web address but at the moment it can be found at:  
www.hugofox.com/community/harby-parish-council-7782/about-us  
 

Resignation of Richard Croft 
We would like to thank Richard for all his hard work and dedication to the Council. He has 
been involved with the Council for nearly 20 years and his expertise, enthusiasm and 
dedication will be missed.  
 

Clean for the Queen 
***Date for your diary*** Saturday 17th April 11am Harby Village Hall Car Park*** 
We are entering the Best Kept Village this year, and we invite all community organisations 
and residents to get involved. Please help us on the first village tidy on Sat 17th April to 
make the village an even better place to live, with FREE refreshments provided afterwards.  
 

Celebrating the Queen’s 90th Birthday  
The Council will work with the Playing Field Committee to celebrate The Queen’s official 
birthday on Saturday 11th June. The initial plans are for a Harby Barby with more 
information to follow.  
 

Police Update 
Our new PCSO Hyde gave a written update (as she was busy with St Patrick’s day 
incidents!). There have been no reported crimes in Harby or the surrounding parishes for 
the last month. However there have been a number of thefts of motor vehicles and from 
motor vehicles particularly tools from vans. Her contact details are ( 101 – Ext: 809 7056. 
) 07894 617567. ; Katherine.Hyde4885@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk 
  

Better Broadband Petition 
The Council collected signatures on a petition which County Cllr Dobson presented at the 
County Council and they are now looking to provide a date as to when the Parish can 
expect to finally be able to access Superfast Broadband.  
 

Grit Bins 
The grit has been broken up and further bags of salt added into the bins. They are there for 
the community to use on the public footpaths and roads, so if we have any icy weather feel 
free to get stuck in!  
 

Planning Applications Update:  
Householder application for carport at Lavender Cottage, High Street, Harby. 
16/00270/FUL. Parish council support the application. Pending decision by the District 
Council. 
 

The next Ordinary Meeting and Annual Parish Council Meeting is Thursday 19th May in the 
Village Hall Committee Room. See the notice board or online nearer the time for 
confirmation and details. 
 

Lydia Smithson, Harby Parish Clerk. * 42 High Street, Saxilby, Lincoln, LN1 2HA. 
' 702569. : harbyparishclerk@yahoo.co.uk 



Page 5

Mick Taylor
Motor Engineer

 
Thorpe-on-the-Hill

Welding 
MOT's

Servicing - Repairs
Petrol - Diesel

Brakes - Clutches
Light Commercials

4 x 4’s
No VAT

Collection Available
Established 1982

Tel: 01522 685690
Mobile 07958 123534

DEAN NELMES
PLUMBING (NON GAS)  

KITCHEN & BATHROOM 
INSTALLATIONS

CENTRAL HEATING POWER 
FLUSH
TILING

PLASTERING
BLOCK PAVING

DECKING
SMALL EXTENSIONS 

AND BUILDING WORK
30 YEARS' EXPERIENCE

TELEPHONE: 
07970 480453 OR 01636 892109

PEAR TREE COTTAGE, HIGH STREET,
COLLINGHAM.  NG23 7LB

wilkinschimneysweep.co.uk/
newark 

  TradiTional brush  
and vacuum service

  nesTs removed
  caGes, caPs and  

coWls FiTTed
  sWeePinG  

cerTiFicaTes issued
  ProFessional,  
clean service
  Fully insured

  Police checked

01636 616425

®

Harby	Car	Boot	Sales	2016	

	

Sun.	10th	April	 Playing	Fields	Committee	 	 	

Sun.	24th	April		 Church/Bellringers	 	 	

Sun.	8th	May	 Playing	Fields	Committee	 	 	

Sun.	22nd	May		 Friends	of	Queen	Eleanor	 	 	 	

Sun.	5st	June	 Playing	Fields	Committee	 	 	 	 	

Sun.	19th	June	 Newsletter	

Sun.	3rd	July		 Playing	Fields	Committee		

Sun.	17th	July	 Village	Hall	Committee	

Sun.	31st	July	 Playing	Fields	Committee		

Sun.	14th	Aug.		 	Bowls	Club	

Sun.	28th	Aug.		 	Playing	Fields	Committee		

Sun.	11th	Sept.	 	tbc	

Sun.	25th	Sept.		 Playing	Fields	Committee	 	 	 	 	
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NEWS FROM THORNEY – Anne Massey – 01522 703120 
 
THORNEY, HARBY, WIGSLEY VOLUNTARY CAR SCHEME 
 
At the moment, all of the voluntary drivers on our ‘books’ live in Thorney, so we are looking for some volunteers 
from Harby and Wigsley.  It’s not a regular commitment at all.  Someone asks for a lift and the co-ordinator contacts 
drivers until one is found! 
 
PLEASE VOLUNTEER!  Contact Anne Massey for further details – team.massey@btinternet.com 
 
FOOD BANK 
 
If you are able to donate a little something to make life more bearable for those in need, please bring it along to 
church.  Our next collection will be taken in April, and there will be another in July, so we are always collecting. 
 
We need tins and packets of food, hygiene and household items like toilet rolls, shampoo, microwaveable puddings, 
tinned fruit and sugar.  Please do what you can.  These items go to the Newark Foodbank. Thanks you 
 
We will be holding an event in June to celebrate the Queen’s birthday, which we hope will be similar to our Jubilee 
event.  More details to follow, but if you’d  like to help in any way, please let Anne Massey or Anna Dennison know. 
Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 

HARBY HISTORY GROUP – Louise Herrick 703662 
Our	new	year	kicked	off	in	January	with	a	DVD	entitled	“The	Lincoln	Cathedral	Story”	which	we	all	watched	together.	
It	 was	 a	 very	 informative	 DVD,	 telling	 the	 history	 of	 the	 cathedral	 with	 a	 few	 short	 interviews	 from	 people	 who	
worked	there.	It	also	included	CGI	to	bring	to	life	how	Lincoln	and	the	cathedral	would	have	looked	like	in	days	gone	
by	which	really	brought	the	story	telling	to	life.	

In	 February,	 Chris	 Lester	 from	 the	 Society	 for	 Lincolnshire	 History	 and	 Archaeology	 came	 to	 talk	 to	 us	 about	 the	
important	work	their	industrial	heritage	team	do	with	regard	to	water	pumps.	His	talk	with	slides	was	entitled	“The	
Supply	of	Water	to	Lincolnshire	Country	Houses”.	It	covered	the	different	ways	of	supplying	water	to	country	houses	
in	the	days	before	homes	in	general	had	access	to	mains	water.	He	showed	diagrams	and	photos	of	water	wheels,	
ram	pumps,	hand	pumps,	horse	engine	pumps	and	more	and	explained	how	these	worked.	He	told	us	where	these	
examples	could	be	found	and	also	told	us	about	one	in	particular	that	he	couldn’t	divulge	the	location	of	as	it	was	
unguarded	 and	 the	 society	 was	 worried	 that	 it	 could	 be	 looted	 for	 scrap	 metal.	 Sadly,	 because	 of	 this,	 they	 can’t	
even	apply	to	get	it	protected	as	then	its	whereabouts	would	be	made	public	knowledge	and	put	it	in	danger.	

Our	next	meeting	 is	on	30	March.	Returning	guest	speaker,	Charles	Parker,	will	give	a	talk	and	slide	show	on	“The	
Development	of	Humberside	Airport”.	He	will	have	books	available	to	purchase	on	the	night.	

The	April,	May	and	June	meetings	will	all	be	trips.	The	cost	to	those	attending	will	be	a	donation.	The	trips	are	as	
follows:-	

27	April	–Laxton	3-field	system.	Film	show	and	walking	tour	including	the	site	of	the	ancient	castle.	If	the	weather	is	
poor	then	they	will	ensure	there	is	an	alternative	activity	for	us	to	enjoy.	

25	May-Darlton	Manor	House.	Walk	and	talk	round	the	ancient	castle	site,	tour	of	the	house	followed	by	talk,	tea	
and	biscuits.	

29	June-Lincoln	Stonebow	and	Guildhall.	Tour	and	mayoral	regalia.	

Please	let	me	know	which	trips	you’d	like	to	attend	by	phoning.	

From	 the	 September	 meeting,	 the	 cost	 to	 attend	 will	 rise	 from	 £1	 to	 £2	 per	 person,	 due	 to	 increasing	 costs	 of	
speakers	and	the	need	to	pay	for	the	hall.	

Meetings	are	on	the	last	Wednesday	of	the	month	in	the	village	hall	lounge	and	unless	specified	start	at	7:30	pm.	£1	
entry	 for	 the	 March	 meeting	 and	 £2	 from	 September.	 Everyone	 is	 welcome.	 Please	 phone	 me	 if	 you	 want	 more	
information	or	even	just	a	bit	of	encouragement	to	attend.	New	members	welcome	on	a	regular	or	casual	basis.	
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GO	AGAIN	

Derrick	Watson	from	Spalford	has	attended	most	practice	sessions	since	his	recovery	programme	has	
been	 successful.	Well	 done	 Val	 (ex	 nurse),	 for	 bringing	Derrick	 back	 to	 ringing	 form,	 following	 his	
heart	attack.	

Between	practice	sessions	on	Monday	evenings,	we	have,	since	Christmas	had	a	little	maintenance	to	
do	on	two	stays	on	the	smaller	bells.	The	treble	particularly	has	been	very	‘fine	set’	since	installation,	
also	 no2	 	 has	 been	 	 adjusted	 in	 a	 similar	manner,	 that	 is	 to	 allow	 the	 bells	 to	 go	 over	 the	 point	 of	
balance	a	 little	 further,	 thus	making	 it	easier	 to	set	 (at	 the	hand	stroke).	Thank	you,	Philip	 for	your	
invaluable	assistance	in	this	exercise.	

If	you	can’t	 follow	the	above	paragraph,	come	and	join	us,	you	will	 find	it	very	interesting.	Learning	
‘the	ins	and	outs’	and	watching	the	Bowls	Club	Members	casually	enjoying	the	summer	evenings,	(free	
advert)	on	your	way	home.	It	all	helps	to	maintain	Village	life.		

Future	ringing	events	hopefully,	 to	be	arranged,,	are	the	Queen’s	birthday	on	21st	April,	St	George’s	
day	on	23rd	April	also	the	Queens	official	birthday	to	be	celebrated	from	10th	–	12th	June	and	a	local	
wedding,	to	take	place	on	25th	June.	
 
“Set Next time”                                                 Will Turner 

	

 

RAISE	YOUR	GLASS	TO	CELEBRATE	THE	NEW	HARBY	BREWSTORE	

The	Harby	Brewstore	at	the	Bottle	and	Glass,	had	its	grand	opening	at	the	on	Friday	25th	
March,	where	visitors	tasted	our	new	beers,	enjoyed	a	welcome	cocktail,	nibbles	and	
entered	into	a	prize	draw	where	a	lucky	winner	won	our	Harby	Brewstore	hamper	filled	with	
goodies	from	the	Brewstore.			

With	microbreweries	on	the	increase	and	Britain’s	appetite	for	craft	beers	showing	no	sign	
of	abating	we	didn’t	want	to	miss	out,	hence	our	new	Brewstore.	

Real	ale	fans	can	sip	and	savour	such	delights	as	Ashworth	Ale,	Lifford	Best	Bitter	&	Queen	
Eleanor	Pale	Ale,	with	the	brewery	capable	of	producing	16	casks	of	ale	at	a	time	there	is	
more	than	enough	for	our	craft	ale	enthusiasts!		The	Harby	Brewstore	will	also	supply	the	
Wig	&	Mitre	in	Lincoln	and	Caunton	Beck,	near	Newark.	

As	well	as	the	microbrewery	there	will	be	a	store	selling	wine,	bottled	beers	brewed	on	site,	
gifts	and	cards	together	with	general	provisions	as	you	would	expect	in	a	village	store.	

Opening	Hours:		Everyday	(except	Christmas	Day)	

 
 

	
	

We	 just	 wanted	 to	 let	 you	 know	 that	 it	 has	 been	
decided	that	the	Harby	Village	Show	will	not	take	place	
in	2016.	Watch	this	space	as	it	may	return	in	one	form	
or	other	in	the	future.		

Once	 again	 thanks	 very	 much	 to	 everyone	 who	 has	
volunteered	 at	 the	 last	 two	 shows.	 It	 could	 not	 have	
happened	without	you.		

	

We	 just	 wanted	 to	 let	 you	 know	 that	 it	 has	 been	
decided	that	the	Harby	Village	Show	will	not	take	place	
in	2016.	Watch	this	space	as	it	may	return	in	one	form	
or	other	in	the	future.		

Once	 again	 thanks	 very	 much	 to	 everyone	 who	 has	
volunteered	 at	 the	 last	 two	 shows.	 It	 could	 not	 have	
happened	without	you.		
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“My	
  feet	
  are	
  killing	
  me”	
  
“I’m	
  so	
  stressed”	
  
“My	
  body	
  aches”	
  

	
  
If	
  this	
  sounds	
  like	
  you	
  then	
  call	
  to	
  book	
  your	
  appointment	
  NOW!	
  

	
  
Most	
  foot	
  problems	
  can	
  be	
  treated	
  quickly	
  and	
  easily,	
  there’s	
  no	
  need	
  to	
  suffer	
  in	
  silence.	
  

	
  
NO	
  HANDS®	
  Massage	
  or	
  Reflexology	
  can	
  help	
  with	
  soothing	
  body	
  and	
  mind.	
  

	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  
Sally Smith  

Body and Sole 
The Country Clinic with the Calming Air	
  	
  	
  	
  

	
  

Chiropodist,	
  Reflexologist,	
  NO	
  HANDS®	
  Massage	
  Therapist	
  
Lime	
  Grove	
  Clinic,	
  High	
  St,	
  Harby,	
  Newark,	
  Notts	
  NG23	
  7EB	
  

01522	
  704294	
  or	
  07974	
  580	
  262	
  or	
  visit	
  www.sallysmith.co.uk 
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Whisby	Tip	closed	on	31st	March	

The	nearest	Nottinghamshire	recycling	facility	is	on	Brunel	Drive,	Newark,	
NG24	2EG	

Opening	Times	

January	and	February:	8am	to	4pm	

March:	8am	to	6pm	

April	to	September:	8am	to	8pm	

October:	8am	to	6pm	

November	and	December:	8am	to	4pm	

Whisby	Tip	closed	on	31st	March	

The	nearest	Nottinghamshire	recycling	facility	is	on	Brunel	Drive,	Newark,	
NG24	2EG	

Opening	Times	

January	and	February:	8am	to	4pm	

March:	8am	to	6pm	

April	to	September:	8am	to	8pm	

October:	8am	to	6pm	

November	and	December:	8am	to	4pm	

THORNEY	SPOTTINGS	(11)	–	Janet	Collins	
	
The	continuing	mild	weather	has	had	its	benefits	in	several	ways	for	bird	spotters.	Apart	from	it	being	
cheaper	to	feed	them	because	there	is	usually	plenty	of	food	left	in	the	countryside,	it	also	means	you	
get	 a	 good	 look	 at	 the	 changing	 condition	 and	 colouring	 of	 the	 birds	 that	 do	 frequent	 your	 garden	
while	the	trees	and	bushes	are	still	bare.		
It	meant	that	many	animals	were	building	themselves	up	early	for	the	breeding	season.	Male	birds,	in	
particular,	put	on	their	best	display	of	colour	in	order	to	attract	the	females.	This	magnificent	show	of	
feather	colourings	is	an	obvious	sign	of	peak	condition.	It	soon	becomes	apparent,	when	doing	your	
spotting,	which	birds	have	had	access	to	ample	supplies	of	quality	food	sources.	They	are	no	different	
to	humans,	in	this	respect.		
Mild	conditions	have	also	induced	early	breeding.	Dick	Padley	had	robins	nesting	close	to	the	house	at	
the	beginning	of	March,	so	was	able	to	do	some	spotting	in	the	warmth.	The	rooks	along	the	edge	of	
Crow	Wood	were	feeding	young	in	mid-March,	female	pheasants	were	looking	for	likely	nesting	areas	
along	 the	 garden	 hedge	 and	 surrounding	 woodland	 areas,	 and	 the	 woodpeckers	 were	 hammering	
away	in	there,	too.	
Heightened	activity	has	meant	a	greater	number	of	birds	visiting	the	area	and	our	gardens.	Very	early	
in	March	 a	 red	 kite	 gave	 a	 fantastic	 flying	 display	 in	 the	 sky	 over	 our	 garden	 and	 the	 surrounding	
properties.	(Did	anybody	else	spot	it?)	It	was	flying	so	low,	at	times,	that	the	red	colour	in	its	forked	
tail	was	clearly	visible.	 	Spotted	at	such	close	quarters,	you	are	entitled	 to	refer	 to	 it	as	a	red-tailed	
kite!	Much	of	its	undercarriage	is	a	similar	chestnut	red	colour,	but	this	is	not	so	obvious	at	its	usual	
higher	 altitude,	 although	 the	deeply	 forked	 tail	with	 its	 effortless	 twisting	movement	 is	 a	 giveaway	
characteristic.	You	may	remember	that	Colin	and	Josie	had	a	similar	visitor	last	year.	This	year	Colin	
was	lucky	enough	to	take	a	photograph	of	a	tawny	owl	sitting	on	a	post	in	the	garden.	Unfortunately,	it	
was	his	mobile	phone	camera,	so	the	quality	was	not	clear	enough	to	copy	into	this	article.	He	is	going	
to	try	to	be	more	organized	with	a	suitable	camera	for	next	time!	
The	 feeders	 have	 attracted	 the	 usual	 chaffinches,	 blue	 tits,	 great	 tits	 and	 nuthatches.	 These	 were	
joined	in	early	March	by	a	few	goldfinches,	but	not	as	many	as	usual.	Then,	suddenly,	in	mid-March,	
their	numbers	grew,	quickly	followed	by	long-tailed	tits,	goldfinches,	siskins	and	several	red	polls.	Of	
course,	 the	 usual	 ground	 feeders	 have	 been	 there	 to	 pick	 up	 the	 droppings.	 Blackbirds,	 robins,	
dunnocks,	pigeons,	and	even	house	sparrows,	mallard	and	a	rook	have	all	 joined	the	party.	It’s	been	
quite	hectic	at	times!	
March	also	saw	the	end	of	hibernation	for	toads	that	breed	in	the	local	ponds.	Unfortunately,	they	are	
still	fairly	useless	at	crossing	the	road,	which	is	why	their	arrival	is	usually	spotted	so	easily.		The	grey	
squirrels	are	not	much	better.	I	suppose	it	is	because	they	are	still	in	‘waking	up’	mode.	Of	course,	this	
early	 start	 bodes	well	 for	 the	 rest	 of	 the	 year,	with	plenty	 of	 opportunity	 for	 the	 raising	 of	 several	
broods.	And	now	 the	 leaves	are	beginning	 to	break	 in	 the	 local	hawthorn	hedgerows	 the	birds	will	
soon	be	whizzing	across	the	roads	from	dawn	to	dusk.	That’s	when	they	become	as	accident-prone	as	
the	toads	and	squirrels.	Ah,	well,	c’est	la	vie!			
			

11/06/2016 -SAVE THE DATE-HARBY BARBY IS BACK

On 11th June there will be a return of the Harby Barby on the playing field to celebrate 
the Queen's 90th Birthday. Full details are not yet finalised but a fun time is guaranteed  
so put the date in your diary.
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Harby Thorney Wigsley Community Led Plan

What’s next…
Since publishing your Community Led Plan last June, work on
the issues you felt were important has begun with some
already resolved, most notably alleviating the flooding on
Wigsley Old Airfield.

The Steering Group behind the Community Led Plan will continue
in a monitoring role liaising with individual parishes and village
groups as they work their way through the issues, ideas and
actions set out in the Plan. We’re particularly keen to maintain
the wonderful collaboration between the three villages that
emerged during the preparation of the Plan.

If you’ve moved to Harby, Thorney or Wigsley since June
2015 and would like a copy of the Plan, let us know and we’ll
get one to you.

Our Annual General Meeting will be held on Monday 9th May 2016 in Harby Village
Hall and you’re all welcome to come along and learn more about what we’ll be doing. We
rely on the support of volunteers from each of the three villages and currently we have 2
vacancies for Wigsley. If you’re interested in getting involved in supporting your community
and can commit to two or three meetings a year, this might be for you.

We look forward to seeing you at our next meeting.

Stephen Richardson
Chairman

A3 Document Printing & Laminating Service

We’re delighted to bring you a new document printing & laminating service after
purchasing a A3 inkjet printer located in Harby Village Hall. We’ve also purchased
a portable projector which is available for hire by village groups and residents of
Harby, Thorney & Wigsley. Want to know more? Speak to your village contact.

Print, copy and laminate documents up to A3 size from only 5p
per copy.

Available free of charge to village groups and from £5 for
residents. A deposit will be required on hire.

Your village contact
Harby Thorney Wigsley

Janet Medley Anna Dennison Clive Thompson
jmathtwclplan8@gmail.com annardennison@aol.com orchardhouse.wigsley@btinternet.com

01522 703304 01522 702748 01522 702014

NEW!
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Forthcoming Events Diary 
April 2016   

Sun. 10th  
Mon. 11th  
Wed. 13th    

 
 
 
 

Thurs. 14th 
Sun. 17th  
Sun. 17th  
Sun. 17th  

Thurs. 21st  
 

Sun. 24th  
Wed. 27th   

Thurs. 28th  
  

 
– 
– 
– 
 
 
 
 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
 
– 
–
– 
 

 
Car Boot Sale, Harby Playing Fields 
St Helen’s Church Thorney, Annual Church Meeting 7.00pm   
Mobile Library Harby - Station Road 9.50 – 10.05, Millfield 
Close 10.45 – 11.00. Wigsley - Garden Room 11.05 – 11.15.  
Thorney - Church 11.20 – 11.50 Coffee 10.30 – 12.00  
John from Collingham Advice Centre will be at the Coffee 
Morning from 10.45am. His advice could save you money! 
Craft Circle, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
All Saints Church Harby, Morning Worship,10.30am 
St Helen’s Church Thorney, Morning Worship 10.30am 
Harby Village Tidy Up 
Harby Tea Time, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 
3.30pm 
Car Boot Sale, Harby Playing Fields (Church/bellringers) 
History Group, visit to Laxton 
Craft Circle, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 

May 2016  
Sun. 1st  
Sun. 8th  
Mon. 9th  

 
Wed. 11th  

 
 

 
Thurs. 12th  

Sun. 15th  
Sun. 15th  

 
Thurs. 19th   

 
Thurs. 19th   

  
Sat.21st  

Sun. 22nd  
 

Sun. 22nd    
 

 
–
– 
– 
 
– 
 
 
 
–
– 
– 
 
– 
 
– 
 
– 
– 
 
– 
 

 
All Saints Church Harby, Holy Communion,10.30am 
Car Boot Sale, Harby Playing Fields 
Community Led Plan Steering Group AGM, Harby Village Hall 
7.30pm 
Mobile Library Harby - Station Road 9.50 – 10.05, Queen 
Eleanor Primary School 10.05 – 10.40, Millfield Close 10.45 – 
11.00. Wigsley - Garden Room 11.05 – 11.15. Thorney - 
Church 11.20 – 11.50 Coffee 10.30 – 12.00 
Craft Circle, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
All Saints Church Harby, Morning Worship,10.30am 
St Helen’s Church Thorney, Pentecost Special Morning 
Worship 10.30am with cake 
Harby Tea Time, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 
3.30pm 
Annual Parish Council Meeting, followed by Parish Council 
meeting, Harby Village Hall, 7.30pm  
St Helena Feast weekend - breakfast at South Scarle 
Car Boot Sale, Harby Playing Fields (Friends of Queen 
Eleanor School) 
St Helena Feast weekend - Evening Prayers at 4.00pm with 
Tea at St Helen's Church, Thorney 

Wed. 25th  
Thurs. 26th 

  

– 
– 

History Group visit to Darlton Manor House 
Craft Circle, Harby Village Hall Lounge, 1.30pm – 3.30pm 
 

Toddler Session, Queen Eleanor School, every Tuesday (term time) 
2.30pm. 26th April, 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th May,  
Toddler Group, Harby Village Hall, every Thursday (term time) 10.00am. 
28th April, 5th, 12th, 19th, 26th May. 
Quiet prayer, St Helen’s Church, Thorney, every Thurs. 2.30pm – 4.00pm 
 

 

Harby Car Boot Sales 2016 
Car Boot Sales take place fortnightly on Sundays at the Playing Fields, 

Church Road, Harby, Newark, Notts NG23 7ED.  
Sellers arrive from 6.30am, with buyers arriving from 7.00am. The Car Boot 

usually finishes by 12.00noon. Fees – car £5, van or car with trailer £6. 
10th & 24th April, 8th & 22nd May, 5th & 19th June, 3rd, 17th & 31st July,  

14th & 28th August, 11th & 25th Sept. 
 

Bottle and Glass, Harby 
Tuesdays - Pie and a pint – £10 per person  
Wednesdays – Steak night –  steak and bottle of house wine for 2 people £30 

 
Please contact Jayne Rose if you would like your future events to be included 

Tel. 01522 703510   or e-mail:  jayne@oldcobblers.co.uk 
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Village Clubs & 
Organisations Contact List

 

Wills and Powers of Attorney 
Local personal service  (Saxilby-based) 
Competitive fees       
Legally qualified Will Writer (LLB Dip LP) FSWW 
 
Free home visits 
Call:    01522 704553/0778 658 5728 
Email: liz@powelllegalconsultancy.co.uk 
www.powelllegalconsultancy.co.uk 
Member of Society of Will Writers – Fully Insured 

HARBY
Parish Council	 Lydia Smithson	 - 702569

Bowls Club	 John Power	 - 703346

Playing Field	 Steve & Diane Hogg	 - 704702

Village Hall	 Colin Wells	 - 703449

	 Janet Medley	 - 703304

Queen Eleanor School	 Mr J Bingham/Sue Grundy	 - 703428

Newsletter	 Ann Williams	 - 703766

Bellringers	 Will Turner	 - 703401

History Group	 Louise Herrick	 - 703662

Parent Toddler	 Amy Irwin 	 - 702374

Heating Oil Syndicate	 David Rose	 - 703510

Friends of Queen Eleanor	 Emma Fearn	 - 07775 558401

Nottinghamshire Police	 Martin Stannard	 - 07910 336903

	 Non Emergencies	 - 101

CLP	 Janet Medley	 - 703304

	 contacthwithsvillagehall@gmail.com

Craft Circle        	 Sue Paine        	 - 702518
C of E East Trent
Administration                  Christine Hasman                - 01636 679105

WIGSLEY
CLP	 Clive Thompson	 - 702014

THORNEY
CLP	 Anna Dennison	 - 702748

Don’t forget  
You can recycle your empty bottles and jars 
in the bottle banks behind the ‘Bottle and 

Glass’ pub in Harby. 
Brown glass can go in the green glass bank. 

I  am always happy to help achieve your  

Requirements 

No job too big or too small 

Contact  
Dale on 
07979597246. 
01522778332  

Our Services to include 
General Garden maintenance duties 

Tree surgery/felling 

Fencing 

Turf  laying/Mowing 

Garden Walls 

Flagging 


